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Now unto him that is able to do exceeding abundantly above all that we ask or think, 

according to the power that worketh in us. Unto him be glory in the church by Christ Jesus 

throughout all ages, world without end. Amen Ephesians.3:20-21

It is hard to believe that I have been in South Africa for 6 months! God has blessed with many 

ministry opportunities.

Local church ministries

I have had the privilege to be involved in the children's ministries at several of our local churches. It 

has been a joy to see the tender hearts of the children. Please pray for Grace Baptist Church and 

Soweto Baptist Church as both will be hosting Vacation Bible School in July. Please be praying that 

many children will be saved during these events.

Orphan ministry



God has allowed me to be a part of reaching orphans in a way that I never expected. In February, I 

began fostering a 5 year old girl from our school who was in need of a home. It has been a joy to 

watch this little one grow, and I pray she will accept Christ at an early age. Please pray that God 

would allow more opportunities for me to minister to orphans.

Bay Baptist Academy

We are halfway through our school year at BBA, school runs from January - November. I have 

loved being back in the classroom teaching Grade Naught (preschool ages 3-4) It has been a joy to 

see these little ones learn and grow! Our current program serves students in preschool-8th grade, but 

we have plans to open a high school next year. Please pray for us as we will need more staff to open 

the high school.

Language study

Ndifunda isiXhosa. I am studying isiXhosa.{Khosa} Twice a week after school, I meet with a tutor 

for language study. Please pray for more opportunities to study Xhosa and minister to the Xhosa 

people.

Camp Rhino

What a blessing it was to be a part of the summer camps for Camp Rhino in December and January! 

During those 4 weeks of camp many children were saved. We are looking forward to hosting one 

week of winter camp this month! Please be in prayer for teen winter camp the last week of June.

Thank you for your continued prayers and support for the country of South Africa!

For His Service,

Brittney Schear

661-932-1837

Brittney2southafrica@gmail.com

https://www.mwbm.org
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